Larry Agran Irvine City Councilmember Mayor, 1982 - 1984

Tuesday, May 27th 11:30 P.M.

Dear Friend,

I am writing this letter just hours after a majority of City Council-members let you down . . . let you down badly.

As you know, for months now I've been pushing for Council adoption of a major Irvine ordinance — a local law — to protect the interests of all mobile home residents. The ordinance has been described as a "bill of rights" for mobile home owners in the Meadows and the Groves. It would require park owners to negotiate in good faith with your resident representatives on a full range of issues. including the monthly rent you pay.

What did the City Council majority do when the matter was before them this evening? They once again delayed a vote on the ordinance — this time until June 10th, one week <u>after</u> our City Council election. It is clear to me that three members of our City Council are hoping for the election of one or even two new councilmembers who will help kill our ordinance . . . kill it forever.

You cannot permit this to happen! The truth of the matter is that on Tuesday, June 3rd, you can elect a <u>new</u> City Council majority — a pro-resident majority that finally puts <u>your</u> interests uppermost . . . and promptly adopts the "bill of rights" ordinance I've introduced.

In this connection, I of course seek your help — and your vote — in my re-election effort. I would be honored to serve you for another four years as your City Councilmember. But I must be frank about this: It's not enough to just vote for my re-election. On Tuesday, we must join together to elect a new, pro-resident City Council majority. That's why I'm working so hard to see to it that Ed Dornan is also elected to the City Council on June 3rd.

As you know, Ed Dornan is now an Irvine Planning Commissioner. He is a close-and trusted advisor — the person most responsible for urging me to pursue the mobile home owners' "bill of rights" ordinance. In fact, Ed and I are the only City Council candidates in Tuesday's election who have worked for the ordinance's passage from the very beginning.

If Ed and I are both elected on June 3rd, I can assure you that on July 8th, when our new City Council is seated, we will be joined by City Councilmember Ray Catalano — and the <u>three</u> of us will adopt the mobile home owners' "bill of rights." With your help, we <u>can</u> do it. We <u>can</u> succeed.

Please vote for Ed and me on June 3rd. Thank you!

Sincerely,

7 2023

Larry Agran